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On Board …Cardiff and Vale University Health Board 29th September 2016
Briefing for the third sector based on the most recent Cardiff and Vale Health Board meeting from: Margaret McLaughlin, Independent Member (Third Sector); Chair of the Health Board’s Equality, Diversity and Human Rights Sub Committee. mgtmclaughlin@googlemail.com
Don’t forget that the Cardiff and Vale University Health Board meetings and committee meetings are open to the public. Why don’t you attend the next one?

The next full Board meeting will take place on 24 November 2016 in the Hafan Y Coed Seminar Room at University Hospital Llandough, 1 pm. You can find out more from the website page.
PART 1

Board Papers
Papers on all of the items presented at the AGM and discussed at the Cardiff and Vale Health Board meeting on 29th September 2016 can be found on the website: 
Agenda items that featured at the meeting included:
Chair’s Report (Item 6) Maria Battle, Chair, highlighted the Health Board’s recent Values into Action workshops for patients, involving hundreds of patients, staff and leaders to identify and shape the behaviours that will reflect the organisation’s values; exciting plans to develop a community orchard at Llandough Hospital; the introduction of a new integrated health and equality impact assessment tool to improve planning processes; the Health Board’s success at the recent NHS in Wales Awards; and the decision by the CEO, Adam Cairns, to resign from his post and take up a new opportunity abroad.
CEO’s Report (Item 7) Adam Cairns, Chief Executive, outlined the targeted intervention status the Health Board now has with respect to Welsh Government. He welcomed the opportunity to agree the details with officials and believed that the increased scrutiny would further support delivery of the organisation’s agreed 10 year strategy. He thanked the Board for their support and urged it to continue to focus on service transformation in order to improve delivery for the benefit of the people of Cardiff and the Vale of Glamorgan.
Reports from the Nurse Director 

Patient Experience (Item 8.1) It includes details of the patient surveys that have been undertaken in the Health Board in the last quarter and the results. Around 500 “Real Time Surveys “were undertaken throughout the Health Board a month. In addition, During June and July, 835 National surveys were completed, “with overwhelming positivity regarding the care provided by Health Board staff”.  Details of the actions planned in response to patient feedback including on communication issues can be found in the report. 
Serious Patient Incident Report (Item 8.2) The Board received a summary of the 28 new Serious Incidents that have been reported to the Welsh Government since the last Board meeting. Incidents are broken down by description and by Clinical Board and examples of the learning that has resulted are included.
Annual Reports
The following annual reports were approved or noted and received by the Board, all of which will be available from the website in due course:

· Annual Quality Statement (Item 11 ) with a range of information on the quality of the Health Board’s services in the previous year including infection prevention and control, supporting carers and dignified care
· Annual Report of the Director of Public Health (Item 12) focusing this year on society’s two biggest addictions, smoking and sugar, how they impact on our health and how to promote healthier lifestyles.
· Substance Misuse Area Planning Board Annual Report (Item 25)
· Stroke Annual Report (Item 27)
· Annual Report of the Directors of Primary, Community and Mental Health (Item 29) including lots of examples of good practice from GP Clusters across Wales
Children and Young People’s Emotional and Mental Health Services in Cardiff and the Vale (Item 14) The Board heard about the recent introduction of the third sector Emotional Wellbeing Service, the reducing but still challenging wait for referral to primary care mental health services and the plans for reducing the seriously long waits to secondary CAMHS. 
Finance Report at Month 4 (Item 16) The Board received an update on the latest financial position. UHB is reporting a deficit of £10.782m at month 4, which includes £3.469m performance costs and a budget variance of £4.180m more than the unapproved draft financial plan. The overall forecast deficit for the year is now reduced to £9.400m for the year.
Performance Report (Item 17) The Board received an udpate on performance against the Welsh Government Delivery Framework targets as well as its own priority areas. Headlines include:

· The Health Board was fully compliant with 24 of its 59 performance measures and making satisfactory progress towards another 19, which is yet another improvement on the last quarter. However, there are still 16 measures where performance is either below the expected standard or progress has not been made sufficiently quickly by the requisite timescale.
· Referral to Treatment Times (RTT) continues to improve for the seventh quarter

· In July, 100% of former users of secondary mental health services who were assessed under part 3 of the measure, received their outcome assessment report within 10 days.
· The UHB has the 6th highest rate of delayed transfers of care of patients aged over 75 years overall in Wales for both Mental Health and non-Mental Health.
· It is expected that the current waiting list for memory clinics will be eradicated this financial year, and the continuation of the GP clinics will prevent it from climbing back up again from 2017-18 onwards.
Actions to address areas of under -performance are contained in the Performance Report paper.

PART 2

Other interesting developments to note:
New Notices
· Six In Your Shoes 1.5 hour workshops for patients and families to share their experiences of our care took place in September www.bit.ly/cavuhbv2a together with In Our Shoes (for staff) and Leading (for managers) workshops. The results will be analysed, written up and shared in the near future.
· Cardiff & Vale Health Charity has allocated £20,000 in total, as a pilot, for third sector community healthcare improvement projects in the region. The projects funded will build on collaborative work and will be focused on the third sector’s role in health and social care. The deadline for submission was 13th September 2016 http://bit.ly/2ayICyp and the results will be known soon
· A Population Needs Assessment is needed for both the implementation of the Social Services and Wellbeing Act (2014) and the Wellbeing of Future Generations Act (2015). It is being led for Cardiff and the Vale of Glamorgan by Dr Tom Porter, Consultant in Public Health Medicine, tom.porter@wales.nhs.uk A survey to be issued to all service providers (professional survey) is currently being prepared and will be circulated as soon as it is available.

Regular Notices
· Third Sector Strategic Alliance continues to oversee the UHB Framework for Working with the Third Sector The Framework which is aligned to the Health Board’s strategic principles: Empowering the Person; Home First; Outcomes that Matter to People, and

Avoiding Harm, Waste and Variation. 
Further updates can be obtained from the Health and Social Care Facilitators, Sarah Capstick C3SC, Sarah.C@c3sc.org.uk  or Linda Pritchard, Linda@valecvs.org.uk Glamorgan Voluntary Services. Also check out the Health and Social Care Network pages for: Cardiff  and the Vale of Glamorgan
Framework for Working with the Third Sector and a Year in Review 2015-2016 are available from the website http://www.cardiffandvaleuhb.wales.nhs.uk/publications-voluntary-organisations 
· Dewis is the directory for information about well-being in Wales. The website aims to help citizens by providing quality information from a network of social care, health and third sector organisations across Wales https://www.dewis.wales/  If you are a third sector organisation, you should be included. If you want to find out more, contact Linda (GVS) or Sarah (C3SC) as outlined above.
· Equality issues A new integrated Health and Equality Impact Assessment Toolkit has been developed by the Health Board. It incorporates a list of third sector organisations with an interest in equality so that Clinical Boards know who to engage with when developing policy or making changes to services. 
· Carers Please note there is a dedicated email account - cardiffandvale.carers@wales.nhs.uk-  for people who are carers to use for any carer-related enquiries, problems, requests for information etc.  A Carers Information Support Group (CSING) is run by Glamorgan Voluntary Services (GVS) for third sector and statutory organisations who work with carers to network. Contact Linda (see above) for further information.
· Volunteering Volunteering roles and opportunities continue to be developed across the Health Board at many of its hospital sites. Further details can be found on the Health Board website, http://www.cardiffandvaleuhb.wales.nhs.uk/volunteering . 
· Information and Support Centres:
UHW - funded by Macmillan Cancer Support, it is based in the Concourse area of UHW. The centre offers confidential advice and support and help patients, their families or carers access financial and other help. Visit the Centre at UHW or contact Sue Llewllyn, Information and Support Facilitator, 02920 2074 5655, email susan.llewelyn@wales.nhs.uk  
UHL - a multi-agency information service, involving several local third sector organisations.  If you would like a presence at the Centre, please contact Kay Holton on 029 2074 5692.
Barry Hospital – the newest information and support Centre is now also open, http://www.cardiffandvaleuhb.wales.nhs.uk/barry-hospital-info-support-centre
· Patient safety incident reports Cardiff and Vale health Board’s  reporting profile of serious incidents along with that of all other NHS bodies in the UK can be found on the National Patient Safety website http://bit.ly/SxA6xE
· Citizens Report – How Your UHB is doing It is in its initial stages and can be found at: 
http://www.cardiffandvaleuhb.wales.nhs.uk/page/78460 
· My Local Health Service provides up to date information on how the Health Boards in Wales are performing http://mylocalhealthservice.wales.gov.uk/#/en/lhb/ 
Contact me: If there is any aspect of this briefing that you would like to discuss, please contact me as highlighted above.
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